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Dear Zontians,

By now you will all have voted on the District division - thank you for your participation and for requesting additional information in order to make as an informed decision as possible.
Governing the district in the most efficient way possible is, obviously, a necessity, however, it is a means to an end, that end being our ongoing role in contributing to the enhancement of the lives of women and girls, both locally and internationally.
As the Zonta year draws to a close, I am very pleased to say that West Moreton’s succession plan is alive & well, with all positions filled for the coming year and beyond.

I will attach a list of the incoming board and committees. Several members indicated specific wishes re committees and these requests I have endeavoured to meet.
There is some additional restructuring and I am sure we will all have another productive and enjoyable year ahead.
As you know, I will be overseas in May, when the changeover dinner normally occurs. By general consensus, the changeover will be held in June, on my return.
I had the pleasure of recently attending the final afternoon of the current ‘Leadership for Young Women’ programme at UQ Ipswich. Ros Kinder kindly made time to present the certificates, and was very impressed with the programme. It was also very enjoyable to listen to the guest speakers – our own member Amy Mullins, Helen Walker’s daughter Amy, and my daughter Melanie.

These young women have all had very different life journeys, but the common thread was a commitment to themselves and this they conveyed to the young women in the programme, whose responses and questions indicated how much they had absorbed.
Next meeting is the AGM, & presentation of the various committees reports for the year.

Robyn Hargreaves is unable to attend, but I would like to thank Robyn on behalf of the board for opening her home to us so frequently, and for the wonderful meals (and Henry’s willing participation!)

Leonie

APRIL MEETING DETAILS

MONDAY 24th April
6.15pm for 6.30pm 

at the Ipswich Club
Business Meeting
Annual General Meeting
Dinner Meetings Cost

for members and guests 

$22 per person

IMPORTANT 

Please phone 
Vicki Doig
3812 8009
if
· you are bringing a guest(s)
· apologies 
· any special dietary requests 
(e.g. a vegetarian meal)
before
7.15 am Friday 21st  
April
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.
For April …
Grace & Toast: 
Pam Smallwood
Introduction: 
Maria Stevenson
Vote of Thanks: 
Glen Walters
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Hugh Lunn News

The new book LOST FOR WORDS will be launched at a Brisbane Hilton breakfast on Tuesday 2 May. 
(Ph 3231 3231)
Villanova Players in Brisbane are staging the OVER THE TOP WITH JIM play 
Bookings: 07 3395 5268

The season runs: April 21-May13 weekends, plus some Thursdays and some matinees

www.villanovaplayers.com
From the Treasurer
REMINDER:

Membership dues for the 2006/2007 year are due 1 April 2006.

The fees have remained at $160 and will be collected at the March and April meetings.
Maria K

Recipes Wanted !!
Your recipes for the Zonta Cookbook Fundraising Project are still needed!!  .

Remember that the recipe needs to be sufficiently ‘original’.

All questions or enquiries to President Leonie.   

You can hand write them and they will be typed out for you, or email them to 

lpeasey@optusnet.com.au
Committee Reports
Fundraising
Arias at Sunset on March 25 was another successful fundraiser for Zonta raising over $9,300. It was also a night of fun, friendship and 

entertainment.
The young singers from Opera Queensland and the accompanist Narelle French

entertained beautifully the 321 people who attended. 
The attendance at Arias was the largest we have had so far and from the feedback an event 

that is a favourite in many people's diaries.  

The setting for the night at Booval House makes this night special.  Our thanks to John and Helen Jackson for their generous support in opening 

their grounds to us.
The atmosphere and the sound on the night was certainly enhanced by the grand piano which was kindly funded by Les and Patti Dynes of Safe 

Foods. We really appreciate their ongoing support.  

Finally a night such as this is only successful if we can sell the tickets, so thank you to all the members for spreading the word and arranging tables.
Pam   
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Program

At the April 24th meeting, our special guest speakers will be Kath Everett and Colleen Kelly, who will tell us about something they are passionately interested in: looking after our health using natural therapies, including Bowen Therapy.

Our planned speaker for March, Peter Coultas, sent his heartfelt apologies, as he was prevented from coming at the last minute, by industrial action affecting his wine business.   
Pam v
Status of Women
I hope everyone had a relaxed and enjoyable Easter (I know I did watching the joy on little faces as they unwrapped Easter bunnies).  
The committee met before Easter to further discuss YWIPA.   As mentioned at the March meeting, despite considerable effort in advertising the award, only two applications were received.  The committee will make recommendations re this Award after further communication with the two girls who applied has taken place.  
The next major event for us is making Breast Cushions.  In addition to creating a very helpful product, the time spent with other Zontians catching up on all sorts of things is always relaxing.  We are hoping to hold this on the first Sunday of October (October 1st) and to streamline the process even further to enable the production of as many cushions as possible on the day.  So please put this date in your diary as ‘many hands help make more cushions!’ 
Marie
_________________________
Heather Bonner Memorial Scholarship

Gillian Wilton with Jan Wilton from Hospice and Alan Rix (Pro Vice Chancellor UQ Ipswich) together chose the winner (Sharon Brieschke)  of the Heather Bonner Memorial Scholarship from six finalists. There were 21 applicants. 

The Scholarship is an initiative of the Ipswich Women’s Development Fund, established by Member for Ipswich Rachel Nolan and the Ipswich Region Chamber of Commerce, with support from organisations including Cr Cheryl Bromage, Quota, Zonta and the Australian Institute of Office Professionals. 
It is valued at $5000 and is open to female students who are enrolled as either full-time or part-time students in an undergraduate degree program at the Ipswich Campus and who
(a) are Australian citizens or permanent residents of Australia; and
(b) are currently residents of the Ipswich City as defined by the local government boundaries; and
(c)  have completed at least one calendar year of study at the Ipswich Campus and are 
enrolled to study the subsequent year at that campus.
The Scholarship is awarded to an eligible applicant showing the greatest merit as demonstrated by: 
(a) past academic achievement in the chosen field of study; or
(b) personal qualities, including contribution to the Ipswich community, commitment to social justice principles and/or bringing people from diverse backgrounds together; or
(c) leadership and communication skills; or
(d) other such evidence as may be deemed relevant to the professional success of the applicant.
The Scholarship is tenable for one year, subject to satisfactory academic progress and continued enrolment at the Ipswich Campus.










Zonta Events








Date: May 12th 


Newsletter items DUE to 


Joc Steele.  


Phone through your news to Joc on 3281 2790 or email her at� HYPERLINK "mailto:


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au " ��


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au �





Date: May 22nd - Dinner Meeting 





Date: June 24th-29th  2006


Zonta’s 58th International Convention – Melbourne�


Date: July 23rd  - Heritage Homes Tour





Date:  October 1st – Making breast cushions
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From the President


…
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